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VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING
Wednesday, October 17, 2018
Walden Woods Meeting House

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Joe Palladino at 7 PM.
Roll call:  Present were Chairman, Joe Palladino, Marlene Towers, and Lynn Fitzgerald.
Approval of minutes:  The minutes of the September 19, 2018 meeting were reviewed and approved as written by all Council members.
Financials:
1)  Chairman Palladino indicated that the 2018 budget is running on target and the year should end on a positive note.
2) Chairman Palladino discussed 2019 Draft budget with Council members, Towers andFitzgerald.  The Village common charge will remain at $270 with a yearend contribution of $53,127 into reserves.  The 2019 budget also takes into account the mulching, which is done every other year.  The Council approved the budget as proposed.
Old Business:
1) Boundaries status:  As reported at other meetings, there are currently 226 yes votes, representing the 67% needed to pass the amendment.  In addition, the Conservancy attorney suggests another 10 votes should be obtained to solidify the vote.  However, these votes are in flux secondary to the sale of several properties since the original vote.  “Welcome Committee” member, Ruth Johnson, indicated that her committee is doing their best to explain the amendment change to the new residents in the Village, Townhomes, and Duplexes.
2) Paving Project:  Elite is soliciting engineering consultants for the projects, who will be interviewed by both Elite and sitting Council members.  In turn, the firm chosen will assist the Council in determining how extensive the project will be.  Repeat test borings will also be taken into consideration to confirm the results of the borings (measurements of the asphalt surface depth) done by a paving company.  After the scope of the project is determined and cost estimates are provided, method of payment will be discussed and acted upon.
3) Russo W/O #6853:  Pothole repair on Primrose Lane at a cost of $1,084.00 has been approved and should be on Russo’s schedule for repair.
4) Russo W/O #6864:  Work order deals with flooding issues at 14 Aster at an estimated cost of $3360.66.  At present, the resident reports no recent issues secondary to repairs done by Russo to mitigate the problem.  As more permanent repairs can become part of the paving project, this order was tabled by the Council.
5) Irrigation System: Work was done this year to repair faulty valves in the Village.  These were approved projects which were completed by Russo and Hydropro.  All rain sensors were replaced by Peter DeBisschop.  Should help control water usage in the future.  Due to the age of the system, additional work on irrigation is planned for 2019.
6) Observation of signage on the Knoll:  It was brought to the attention of the Council at the October meeting that some commercial vehicles, as well as some residents , have been disregarding the signage and going the wrong way.  As an update, emails went out to Russo and residents on Sagewood (who apparently who use the entrance on the Knoll as an exit).  Chris Kohnle from Elite sent a letter to UPS reminding them to respect signage on our private roads.  Mark Stupcenski from Russo indicated he will remind his crews to adhere to signage on the Knoll.
New Business:
Plans for 2019:  A list of projects is being put in place for 2019 and will be discussed at upcoming Council meetings to set priorities.  Landscaping projects will be acted upon as soon as possible to get them on Russo’s schedule for next year.
Owners Forum:
	Warren Johnson suggested increasing the Village common charge another $10, which would allow additional funding of reserves in preparation for the upcoming paving project.  This comment was actually made during review of the budget and discussed briefly by Council members, who felt another increase was not warranted at this time.  A $10 increase had been put in place as part of the 2018 budget to catch up on tree work  and irrigations issues prior to our upcoming discussions on paving.
	Marlene Towers reported that the street lights On The Green remain on all day despite conditions.  The Village Council pays for the electricity to light this area.  Marlene Towers will contact Elite about this issue to have repairs made.
	The resident from 32 Knollwood North reported moving a pile of branches from behind his unit to the street for removal by Russo.  He was not sure who cut these branches, but felt  the pile was being disregarded by the landscaping crew.  Marlene Towers will bring this to the attention of Chris Kohnle at Elite.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.  The next meeting will be held Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 7 PM.
Respectfully submitted by Marlene Towers, Secretary.
